  GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

Child and Family Services Agency

Office of General Counsel
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February 15, 2007

Via 1st Class Mail & E-Mail
Mr. Joseph Fengler, Chair
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A
P.O. Box 75115
Washington, DC 20013

Re:
Freedom of Information Act Request, dated January 24, 2007
Dear Mr. Fengler:

The Child and Family Services Agency has searched its records for responsive information pertaining to the above-referenced FOIA request.  Our response to your request is as follows:
1) Request:  Is the Martin Pollack Project licensed in our city as counseling or foster care services?  If so, please respond with a copy of their license(s).

Response:  Yes, Martin Pollack is licensed in the District of Columbia as a child placing agency. Copies of their two most recent licenses are enclosed.

2) Request:  Is the Martin Pollack Project licensed to operate a transitional facility at 1637 E Street NE?  If so, please respond with a copy of their license or permit. 

Response:   Martin Pollack submitted a request for licensure that was logged in the Licensing Division on December 19, 2007. The Licensing Specialist (LS) completed the initial review of the application documents and issued a Notice of Incomplete Application dated January 3, 2007.  Martin Pollack had ten (10) business days, by regulation, to respond with the missing information.  According to the LS, they have responded with additional documentation on January 25, 2007 as requested.  Once CFSA has completed an analysis of this application, the LS will schedule a sanitation inspection and onsite review of the program to determine if all is in place to issue an annual license to operate this Transitional Living program.  
3)  Request:   How was the proposal for 1637 E Street NE qualified?
        Response:   The DC Child and Family Services Agency has a formal process for evaluating proposals submitted in response to Requests for Proposals (solicitation requests) for contracts to provide services to children and families. Members of a technical evaluation panel review and assign a rating to each technical proposal submitted to determine the extent to which the proposal meets the technical evaluation criteria. A Price/Cost Analyst reviews and assigns a rating to each price proposal submitted. Past performance of potential Offerors is also researched and reviewed. And, if the Offeror is a local, small, or disadvantaged business enterprise, this can earn the Offeror additional points in the competition. The chairperson of the technical evaluation panel then compiles all the evaluation data for the Agency Chief Contracting Officer’s review and final award determination. 

4) Request:    If the project as been approved and awarded, then please send copies of all permits.

Response:   This project has not yet been awarded a contract.
Thank you for your patience.  If you have any questions, please contact the undersigned at (202) 442-6147.
Sincerely,

Dianne Hall-Simpson

FOIA Officer

District of Columbia Government

Child and Family Services Agency

Office of the General Counsel

400 Sixth Street, SW ( Washington, DC  20024

ww.dcchildandfamilyservices.com
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